MASSACHUSETTS BOARD OF MEDICINE TAKES DISCIPLINARY ACTION

WAKEFIELD:  The Massachusetts Board of Registration in Medicine recently took disciplinary action against the medical licenses of April A. Harper, M.D., Scott D. Harris, M.D., Geoffrey A. Hart, M.D., and Pamela Jean Smith, M.D.

The Board immediately stayed the suspension of Dr. April A. Harper’s license to practice medicine based on criminal charges associated with her operating under the influence in 2010 and 2022. The Board immediately stayed the suspension upon her entry into a Board Probation Agreement. Dr. Harper is a board-certified pediatrician, who has been licensed to practice medicine in Massachusetts since July 10, 2002. She practices medicine in a group practice in Melrose and Salem.

[bookmark: _Hlk139968358]In a Final Decision & Order, the Board reprimanded Dr. Scott D. Harris’s medical license to practice medicine after he failed to respond to allegations against him or participate in the proceedings arising from those allegations. The Board also imposed a fine of $2,500. Dr. Harris is board certified in internal medicine by the American Board of Medical Specialties. He was first licensed to practice medicine in the Commonwealth on September 10, 1984. Dr. Harris is affiliated with Beth Israel Deaconess Medical Center and Fenway Health.
[bookmark: _Hlk126068202]The Board accepted the resignations of the medical licenses of both Geoffrey A. Hart M.D. and Pamela Jean Smith, M.D. Resignation is a disciplinary action that permanently removes a physician from the practice of medicine. 
Dr. Hart was first licensed to practice medicine in the Commonwealth on September 16, 1998. Until he entered into a Voluntary Agreement Not to Practice Medicine on June 27, 2024, Dr. Hart practiced Addiction Medicine in a solo practice in Cohasset.
Dr. Smith has been licensed in Massachusetts since May 26, 1999. She last practiced medicine in an urgent care practice in Westford.
The Massachusetts Board of Registration in Medicine licenses more than 40,000 physicians, osteopaths and acupuncturists.  The Board was created in 1894 to protect the public health and safety by setting standards for the practice of medicine and ensuring that doctors who practice in the Commonwealth are appropriately qualified and competent. The Board investigates complaints and determines sanctions. More information is available at www.mass.gov/massmedboard, or you may contact the Board at borimmediamassmail.state.ma.us.  




